
In 2016 the Robert Ostler Park Restoration Project Design will commence. The following questions 
and answers are intended to provide an overview of the project. 

 

1. What is the project? 
 This project includes the creation of a new “pocket beach” to replace a section of shorline 
 armour (rip rap) that repeatedly gets damaged during severe weather. The pocket beach will 
 allow park users direct access to the marine environment while allowing a soft shore design 
 approach to ease the impacts of storm surges and severe weather at this location. In addition 
 identified storm  system deficiencies in the area will be addressed. 
 
2. Where is the project? 

The project is located at Robert Ostler Park adjacent to the existing Long House structure 
south of the BC Ferries Terminal. 

 
3. When is the construction work going to take place? 
 Design is anticipated to be completed by spring 2017 with construction to occur during the 
 summer 2017 in order to respect fisheries windows for working in the foreshore and allow  for 
 low tides during construction.  
 
4. What is the cost of the project? 
 The project budget was approved by City Council at $1.239m. Funding is being provided by 
 the Community Works Fund, Parks Reserve and Facilities Reserve.  
 
5. Who has been involved in developing the plans? 
 Council approved award of RFP 16-12 to McElhanney Consultants Ltd. for design.  
 
6. Who will be constructing the work? 

 It is anticipated that the construction contract will be publically tendered in spring of 2017. 
 

7. How will traffic be managed during construction?  
 Traffic management during construction will be the responsibility of the contractor doing the 

 work. In the event that the project will require temporary route closure, the City will 

 communicate detours and local access to affected property owners and the general public. 

 Detours will be well marked and advertised to direct traffic along alternative routes. 

 Information about closures, access and detour routes will also be posted, with general project 

 information and updates on the City’s website.    

Q & A:  Robert Ostler Park Restoration Project 

 
For more information visit www.campbellriver.ca or contact the Project Team at: 

E-mail: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca    Phone: 250.286.5700 
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